

TROON COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY 5th November 2024
COUNCIL BUILDING

AGENDA

1. SEDERUNT

Name	Attended	Absent	Apologies	Number
Alistair Milton	<u>X</u>			<u>1</u>
Andrew Girvan (AG)	<u>X</u>			<u>2</u>
Annie McIndoe			<u>X</u>	<u>3</u>
Arlene Gordon	<u>X</u>			<u>5</u>
Brian Phillips (BrP)	<u>X</u>			<u>6</u>
Christine Smith			<u>X</u>	<u>7</u>
David Carson (DC)	<u>X</u>			<u>8</u>
David Jaffray			<u>X</u>	<u>9</u>
Diane Ferguson			<u>X</u>	<u>10</u>
Frances Carson (FC)	<u>X</u>			<u>12</u>
Ian Girvan (IG)			<u>X</u>	<u>13</u>
Ian McClure	<u>X</u>			<u>14</u>
Ian Wilson (IW)	<u>X</u>			<u>15</u>
Margaret Anne McInnes			<u>X</u>	<u>16</u>
Nicky Power (NP)	<u>X</u>			<u>17</u>
Robert Milligan (RM)			<u>X</u>	<u>18</u>
George Mulveney (GE)	<u>X</u>			<u>19</u>
Gavin Lawson	<u>X</u>			<u>20</u>
Alison Lawson			<u>X</u>	<u>21</u>
Bob Pollock (BP) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>22</u>
Craig McKay (CMcK) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>23</u>
Kenneth Bell (KB) SAC			<u>X</u>	<u>24</u>
Philip Saxton (PS) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>25</u>
Paul Scully (PAS) SAC	<u>X</u>			<u>26</u>
Fiona Girvan	<u>X</u>			<u>27</u>

2. APOLOGIES | Girvan, Diane Ferguson, Alison Lawson, Margaret Anne McInnes, David Jaffray, Kenneth Bell, A McIndoe

3. CHAIRPERSONS WELCOME.

FC opened the meeting.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Proposed by – I Wilson

Seconded by – F Girvan

PROPOSAL OF NEW COUNCILLORS

IAIN MCCLURE – BRIAN PHILLIPS, GAVIN LAWSON

MARGARET ANNE – A GIRVAN, NICKY POWER

5. Valerie McFarlane – Poppy Scotland gave a presentation about the voluntary work she carries out, and had crocheted poppys for sale.
6. Laurie Sinclair – museum galleries Scotland, wished to discuss Model Ships being taken to Maritime Museum to display. This is an ongoing issue and will be dealt with appropriate person in council. Passed on email links.
7. Discussed Marr Board of Governors, Brian Phillips 9 years are up and looking for someone else to fill the place, and it was put out to councillors. Fiona Girvan said she would think about it.

Discussion around the new pump track and the skate park extension and hope these will be going ahead in near future. Fiona Girvan asked what do the cllrs see going ahead?

Cllr Pollock discussed the power at the back of walker halls for outdoor events. Beach shelters. The Kiosk is hoping to link in to solar power for heated water.

April 25 – work will start on promenade. Inspection to be done on the sea wall, as there is funding from Scottish govt, as will require structural work and cosmetic work, so will need to see if budget can cover this. This is a national problem due to sea levels.

Discussion was had around the promenade and the license to set up and sell food and drink. This is due up for renewal and there was discussion from TDT in regards to not being able to have any events including food along the front. Prohibition stops any type of business in this area.

DC - TDT, things change and its historically been a commercial lease. Need to get to understand if going to be re-leased under the current model. Could there be some flexibility, for rare events to take place for the community?

ML – TDT, if were organising an event we would look at utilising businesses within Troon area and not outside. Need to have discussions with Kiosk owner.

I McClure – down to I/lord, long term issue.

DC – concerned around restrictive nature.

8. TCC REPORTS.

- a) Planning – no update
- b) Xmas Lights – still awaiting return
- c) Licensing – Nicky dealing with
- d) Web Page and Email update – Alistair updated
- e) TDT - 16/11/24 – event in troon for all families. Mentioned about the pump track and hoping this will be something that is in future plan, Pauline Bradley to attend event. Promotional work also on this date to try and bring in more volunteers and promote TDT.
- f) Calmac – still operating from Troon
- h) Events – see Georges events update sent by him

9. Open Forum

Sandy Fraser wished it brought up that the train station is never open. We have a brand new station but not open for people to use. This is something that the CC are looking at and have invited someone to come to a future meeting. Also issue with ramps at the station for people on and off trains with wheelchairs etc. These have to be booked apparently. Also discussed that they are looking for a staff member 1.30-5.30.

Ian mentioned about the defibrillator and Cllr Mackay is looking in to this.

Janette Docherty was complaining about the cycle path once again and that money was spent making these routes but they are not accessible due to the amount of leaves on them, tree routes etc and therefore going to cause accidents and is that what it will take for something to be done. Cllr Mackay said they require a bigger sweeper for this area and will look into this matter.

10. SAC REPORTS & DISCUSSION

- a. **Cllr Mackay** – Water sports hub, small projects, approval required. WSH will run safety courses etc, paddle board courses also.
- b. **Cllr Pollock** – Update on Prom, water sports Hub, wind socks on beach. PS and BP will discuss flags etc.

11. AOCB

Civic award advertised – Lady wanted to nominate someone but never got back to Frances. No nominees so far.

Awaiting George Docherty coming back about Junior.

Fiona Girvan – Trophies – Gala queens will choose best dressed windows at Wintertainment.

Wintertainment – events meeting Tue 12th November

DC asked if the 4 ward cllrs meet? They stat this is periodically – can they produce a report on this meeting? And if discussing ward projects can they give more information.

BPollock – states that he circulates a lot of info and it is up to each individual to read. They do not take minutes of their meetings.

12. CHAIR CLOSSES MEETING.

Next Meeting Tuesday